Comments on ED -Proposed changes to certain provisions of the Code addressing non-assurance services for audit clients

Question 1:
Are there any situations that warrant retention of the emergency exceptions pertaining to bookkeeping and taxation services?

No, the interpretation of emergency exception is subjective and is open to manipulation. Even if the emergency exception would be used in very rare situation, it may still have an effect on independence and should not be allowed in case of PIE.

Also, should an exception be deemed to be necessary, paragraph 100.11(which is already in the Code) would be applicable.
Question 2:
Does the change from “significant decisions” to “decisions” when referring to management responsibilities (paragraph 290.162) enhance the clarity of a management responsibility?

Yes, it eliminates the degree of subjectivity involved in the term ‘significant’.

Question 3:
Are the examples of management responsibilities in paragraph 290.163 appropriate?

Yes, the additional proposals are quite comprehensive.
Question 4:
Are there any challenges in understanding and applying the prerequisite set out in paragraph 290.165 for non-assurance services that should be considered?

FRC welcome the proposal in paragraph 290.165. However, FRC noted that the Code is silent in the event that a company does not designate an individual amongst senior management as described in paragraph 290.15. The FRC opines that in that circumstance, the auditor must not accept the assignment of the non-assurance service. This is because in that case, management will not have suitable knowledge and experience to take decisions and will rely on the auditor, and hence management decisions may be influence by the auditor.   

Instead of giving the responsibility to the auditors to ‘ensure …..’, it should be the other way round, stating as follows:

“unless the client provides resources with skills and competence, the auditor cannot provide these non- assurance services” 

Question 5:
Will the enhanced guidance assist engagement teams to better meet the requirement of not assuming management responsibility?

Yes

Question 6:
Does the relocation of the guidance pertaining to administrative services into its own subsection provide greater clarity?

Yes, this lack of guidance has in the past created confusion in the interpretation of administrative services.

FRC is also proposing that completion and filing of tax return could be included in administrative services.

Question 7:
Does the proposed guidance on “routine or mechanical” clarify the term, or is additional guidance needed?

Yes, no additional guidance needed.

Question 8:
Is the meaning and identification of source documents sufficiently clear, taking into account documents that may be generated by software?

Yes

Question 9:
Do the changes proposed to Section 291, specifically the additional requirements to proposed paragraph 291.146, enhance the clarity of a management responsibility?

Yes, especially the additional requirements in paragraph 291.146.

Question 10:
Are the examples of management responsibilities in paragraph 291.144 appropriate?

Yes

Question 11:
Does the relocation of the guidance pertaining to administration services provide greater clarity?

Yes

3

